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February 2, 2022
VIA U.S. MAIL & EMAIL (foil@ecwa.org)

Terrence D. McCracken
Secretary to the Authority
Erie County Water Authority
295 Main Street, Room 350
Buffalo, New York 14203

Dear Mr. McCracken:

Re:  Freedom of Information Law Request
New York Central mutual Insurance Company
as subrogee of Michael O’Malley v. Erie County Water Authority
Date of Loss:  12/19/2020
Loss Location: 6088 Long Street, Clarence Center, New York, 14032
Our File No.:  0005.28744

Under the provisions of the New York Freedom of Information Law, Article 6 of the
Public Officers Law, I hereby request the following:

1. Copies of any and all service records pertaining to the water main located at or near
6088 Long Street, Clarence Center, New York, 14032 (“the subject property”) that
was involved in the loss occurring on December 19, 2020.

2. Copies of any and all letters to the Erie County Water Authority pertaining to the
repair or maintenance of the water main located at or near the subject property.

3. Copies of any and all documents relating to claims or complaints made against the
Erie County Water Authority with respect to the water main located at or near the

subject property.

4. Copies of any and all service records pertaining to the water main located at or near
the subject property.

5. Copies of any and all letters to the Erie County Water Authority relating to the
repair or maintenance of the water main located at or near the subject property.
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6. Copies of any and all documents relating to claims or complaints made against the
Erie County Water Authority with respect to the water main located at or near the
subject property.

Because the Freedom of Information Law requires that an agency respond to a request
within five business days of receipt of a request, I would appreciate a response as soon as possible. I
look forward to hearing from you shortly. If the cost of duplication is over $100.00, please notify me
prior to copying the records.

If for any reason any portion of my request is denied, please inform me of the reasons
for the denial in writing and provide the name and address of the person or body to whom I should

direct my appeal.

Should you have any questions, please call.

Sincerely, ’

James H. Perry
Paralegal

ce: Marco Cercone, Esq.
James J. Graber, Esq.



